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Freedom of Information Response
Our reference:  FOI 24-1579 
Responded to:  01 July 2024


Your recent request for information is replicated below, together with our response.
I currently receive a prescription for legal marijuana for my mental health and have seen something called a cana card that I can register and buy, I am just wondering if the police recognise this if I am stopped out and about
Police Scotland is aware of medicinal cannabis cards such as Cancard and MedicannID and have liaised with the Crown Office and Procurator Fiscal Service (COPFS) since their release around their potential use and any implications they have within the Misuse of Drugs Act 1971.
Medicinal Cannabis cards, after application, can confirm that a person's GP has certified the card holder to have a medical condition which may benefit from a cannabis based product. There is also the option for a person, when applying for a medicinal cannabis card, to self-verify as having a condition which may benefit from a cannabis based product. Neither of these available options confirm that the holder of a medicinal cannabis card possesses a legal prescription for a cannabis based product.
Agreement has been reached with COPFS that Police Scotland, when detailing the circumstances of a person who has been found to be in possession of a cannabis based product, will also provide the details of any medicinal cannabis card presented by that person for the further consideration of COPFS.
Patients who are legally prescribed Cannabis Based Products for Medicinal Use (CBPM’s) should ensure that their prescription has been prescribed by, or under the direction of, a Specialist Medical Practitioner (prescribing is restricted to clinicians listed on the Specialist Medical Register of the General Medical Council). Patients should also be able to produce their prescription if requested by Police Scotland officers as a means of proving legitimate possession.

Police Scotland Officers have been briefed on the introduction of medicinal cannabis cards and the above process with regards to supplying information to COPFS. Guidance regarding CBPM’s has also been communicated to officers for awareness.

If you require any further assistance, please contact us quoting the reference above.
You can request a review of this response within the next 40 working days by email or by letter (Information Management - FOI, Police Scotland, Clyde Gateway, 2 French Street, Dalmarnock, G40 4EH).  Requests must include the reason for your dissatisfaction.
If you remain dissatisfied following our review response, you can appeal to the Office of the Scottish Information Commissioner (OSIC) within 6 months - online, by email or by letter (OSIC, Kinburn Castle, Doubledykes Road, St Andrews, KY16 9DS).
Following an OSIC appeal, you can appeal to the Court of Session on a point of law only. 
This response will be added to our Disclosure Log in seven days' time.
Every effort has been taken to ensure our response is as accessible as possible. If you require this response to be provided in an alternative format, please let us know.
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